Changes to Pay Scales
Paper by Cardiff UCU for JCNF, October 2023
Context
In March 2023, Phillip Allsopp and Sandy Gould, representing Cardiff UCU, attended a meeting with Cardiff University HR representatives and representatives of the other recognised trade unions. The purpose of the meeting was to follow-up on earlier discussions about changes to Grade 1 and 2 (implemented January 2023) and to discuss the potential introduction of a new grading scheme for staff on Grade 3 and above on the main pay scale.
Amongst the discussion of the implementation, Katie Hall (UNISON) mentioned the potential for discontent about the proposed changes from staff. Cardiff UCU affirmed those concerns, specifically in relation to the introduction of a Grade 9 in the middle of a cost-of-living crisis without sufficient attention paid to lower grades.
There was no further communication with the trade unions until an email received on the 29th May 2023, to outline the new grade structure. The new grade structure was communicated as part of a Blas email to all staff on the 1st June 2023. 
The trade unions met with representatives of the University on the 6th June for JCNF. An AoB discussion of the changes to the scales, and staff response to them, took place. The University affirmed that it did not plan to revisit the changes to the pay scale.
Members response
Cardiff UCU, along with other recognised unions, have received representations about the changes to the scales from their members. 
· Though they are not nominally worse off, members’ pay has been eroded significantly in recent years. The failure to address this in the regrading exercise has been unwelcome.
· Though they are not nominally worse off, members feel their increments are won through improving their skills and gaining experience in-role. Having new starters come in on the same spine point as them has made members efforts to gain experience in-role feel unvalued.
· Many members are at the top of their grade, and have suffered significant real-terms pay cuts. Having the wages for new (and promoted) staff increased when theirs has fallen has made some members feel like their loyalty to the institution has been taken for granted. This is felt especially strongly where staff have no obvious route for progression.
· Staff experience pay relationally, even if, nominally at least, their pay has not fallen, relationally they feel as if it has.
· Many parts of the institution are suffering chronic issues with recruitment. While this may help bring new staff in, it may mean losing experienced staff in an employment context where wages have been rising significantly faster outside universities.
· Discretionary spine points are perceived as unattainable, and members have concerns about whether the award of these spine points is transparent, fair and equitable.
Cardiff UCU Motion
At a quorate general meeting on the 26th July 2023, Cardiff UCU members passed a motion “on changes in pay spin points for Grades 3-8”. The motion calls on the branch to “take this to JCNF with a request that this be amended such that all grades retain 6 spine points, that all are increased by 2 points.”
Per this passed Motion, we are bringing this issue to the October 2023 JCNF meeting.
Ask
Following the Motion, we ask that the University:
Amend pay scales to ensure all staff receive a two spine-point increase, rather than pay increases only being awarded to new starters at a given grade. This is critical for staff morale and the ability of the University to retain experienced staff, many of whom are at the top of their grades and have received annual real terms pay cuts for the last decade.
Reintroduce six-point grades, so that in-role learning and experience are appropriately recognised.
Provide a clear pathway for progression for PSS/ARPS staff, who, without a clear progression pathway, are especially disadvantaged by the reduction in the number of spine points in each grade.
Provide clearer procedures and documentation regarding expectations for the award of discretionary spine points, and to provide an equality impact assessment for the award of discretionary spine points.
Acknowledge that in the absence of the special payments made in the previous sessions in the 2023-24 session, some staff members will be both absolutely worse off, as well as significantly worse off in real terms.
